Education Advocacy Coalition

for Students with Disabilities

December 17, 2018

William E. Kirwan, Chair
Maryland Commission on Innovation and Excellence in Education
c/o Office of Policy Analysis
Department of Legislative Services
Legislative Services Building
90 State Circle
Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Dear Chairman Kirwan and Commission members:

As you know, the Education Advocacy Coalition for Students with Disabilities (EAC), a coalition of more than 25 organizations concerned with education policy for students with disabilities in Maryland, has followed with interest the work of the Commission. We are concerned that Commission staff are recommending, and Commission members will be considering at this week's meeting, reducing the funding weight for special education students. This change would result in a significant reduction in the overall amount of money allocated to special education. We understand that all special education funding decisions are interim because of the pending study, but we want to reiterate our previously-expressed concern that even the funding recommended earlier by the Commission would not have been sufficient to meet the needs of students with disabilities.

We understand the argument that if the base amount of money allocated per student is increased, less money is needed as an add-on for students with disabilities. We do not believe that this argument holds true for students with disabilities and others who face challenging circumstances that put them at risk of academic failure, disciplinary action, or other negative outcomes. Academic outcomes for students with disabilities are significantly poorer than they are for students without disabilities. Additionally, students with disabilities are disciplined at disproportionate rates, and other measures such as attendance and graduation rates show students with disabilities lag behind as well. Raising the base funding amount but then allocating less additional money will not alleviate these problems and will not enable students with disabilities to succeed.

We strongly recommend that the Commission reconsider its decision and reinstate the increased special education funding weight pending the outcome of the special education study. Additionally, we strongly recommend that the Commission take the opportunity to issue strong language about maintenance of effort—the requirement that local school districts be required to spend at least as much money on special education as they spent the previous year.

Leslie Seid Margolis, Chairperson
Disability Rights Maryland (formerly Maryland Disability Law Center)
1500 Union Avenue, Suite 2000
Baltimore, Maryland 21211
410-727-6352, 1-800-233-7201
Fax: 410-727-6389

Email: LeslieM@DisabilityRightsMD.org

Thank you for consideration of our comments.

Sincerely,

Leslie Seid Margolis, Chairpersor

Disability Rights Maryland

Rene Averitt-Sanzone Parents' Place of Maryland

Selene Almazan Selene Almazan Law, LLC

Linda Barton, MsEd. Education Consultant

Elizabeth Benevides Howard County Autism Society

Ellen A. Callegary Law Offices of Ellen A. Callegary, P.A.

Ann Geddes
Maryland Coalition for Children

Morgan Horvath
Abilities Network

Rosemary Kitzinger Parent Advocacy Consortium

Rachel London
Maryland Developmental Disabilities Council

Mark B. Martin Law Offices of Mark B. Martin, P.A.

Ellen O'Neill
Atlantic Seaboard Dyslexia Education Center

Melissa Riccobono National Federation of the Blind of Maryland Maryland Parents of Blind Children

Rebecca Rienzi Pathfinders for Autism

Lori Scott The Arc Maryland

Karleen Spitulnik Decoding Dyslexia Maryland Ronnetta Stanley Loud Voices Together

Wayne Steedman Steedman Law Group, LLC

Maureen van Stone Project HEAL at Kennedy Krieger Institute

Jessica Williams, M.Ed. Education Due Process Solutions, LLC